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Memo 

To:  Bethpage Residents 
From:  Edward Hannon, Project Director 
Date:  Thursday, September 29, 2022 at 5 p.m. 
Subject:  10/3-10/7 Pipe repair and 10/10-10/14 Hydrostatic test of RW-21 pipeline. 

 
Northrop Grumman is providing this progress report to you on our activities in support of the RW-21 
groundwater treatment system project and other associated environmental activities.   

Pipe Repair: 

From Monday, October 3 through Friday, October 7, our contractors will conduct repairs on an influent 
pipe section located in the southern corner of Municipal Lot A off Seaman Avenue. They will excavate 
from the RW-21 vault to the area to be repaired within the work zone shown below. Soil removed from 
the excavation will be temporarily lain aside and returned to the excavation when the work is complete. 
Following completion of the repair, the excavation will be backfilled, and the asphalt restored.  

In preparation, the following work zones will be set up on Sunday, October 2, as outlined in the photo 
below. The work zone is delineated in red. To allow vehicles to traverse fully within the lot, the area in 
yellow will be used as a travel corridor in lieu of parking. Work will take place between 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m. 
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Hydrostatic Pipeline Testing: 

From Monday, October 10 to Friday, October 14, a hydrostatic test will be conducted near the north 
end of S. Sheridan Avenue. One crew stationed on S. Sheridan Avenue (near Central Avenue) will f ill 
the pipeline with clean water from a hydrant while a second crew drives the length of the pipeline to 
inspect. This work will not require lane or road closures, nor will it block any driveways.  

We are continuing our routine groundwater sampling and groundwater level measuring program at 
various locations through the month of September. Residents near our work zones receive specific 
notices in advance of our work on their street. 

If you have any questions, please contact Dianne Baumert-Moyik at (516) 754-2645 or 
Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com.  Our project information can be found by visiting 
www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage. Thank you. 
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